Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association

General Meeting Minutes for March 14, 2012

The meeting held at Fisher's Grange was called to order at 7:00 pm by Steve Wille, Chair.  The Executive Board of Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association introduced themselves:  Treasurer Jason Erb, Member at Large Melanie Handshaw, Secretary Joan McConnell, Member at Large Conni Pfeifer, and Member at Large Skip Paynter.  Member at Large Laurie Christensen was absent.  

The Treasurer's Report was presented by Jason Erb.  Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association current balance at Columbia Credit Union is $2,105.72.  Jason also recounted the reason for the change of financial institutions – extraneous paperwork requirements since 9/11 by 1st Independent Bank, which was sold to Sterling Savings bank.

The Chair then introduced Charlie Ford, our local police officer, and Leah Chisholm, our guest speaker from the Southwest Washington Agency on Aging and Disabilities (SWAAD).  Ms. Chisholm  stated that her agency is a resource for all of Clark County's elderly and disabled.  She passed out pamphlets that included most of the information and assistance they can provide – they are a Community Service Agency that works like clearing house of assisting agencies.  You can call (360) 694-8144 or (888) 637-6060 (toll free) to contact them during their office hours of Monday thru Friday, 8:00 am to 5:00 pm.  You can also visit their website at  www.helping elder.org    They are currently offering a class 'Caregiver 101' in partnership with SW PeaceHealth hospital.  Their goal is to promote and advocate for the independence and health of seniors and adults with disabilities.  She ended the presentation with questions from the attendees.  The Chair thanked Ms. Chisholm for her informative presentation.  
The Chair then introduced Aaron Halling, an Estimator for Tapani Underground Inc. (Tapani).  Tapani recently purchased the Schmid Pit, now called Evergreen Pit (Pit), and agreed to address the Neighborhood regarding their current activities and its request for an extension of their mining agreement with the city.  

· The mining and reclamation extension is to provide gravel and dirt for the St. John's Improvement (Project) that is currently under construction on SR 500.  

· When Tapani bought the Pit, it was already one quarter mined out.  Another one-third will be mined out in 3 weeks.  

· 100K tons of material will be mined and transported to the Project in the next six (6) weeks.  This will continue until at least May, then the volume will drop due to the completion of the Improvement.  

· Mr. Halling stated that they are trying to work with the neighborhoods to lessen the impact of the increase in volume and dust:  0 MPH signs will be posted on the pit entrance off 18th Street, they have already paved the the area near 155th Avenue, and made it mandatory that all trucks go thru a a tire wash before leaving the Pit.  

· The Pit will not be mined past 2012 – in essence they will stop extracting and transporting materials with the completion of the Project.

· Material will be coming into the Pit after the Project is completed to make 2:1 slopes and fulfill the reclamation project for houses, parks, schools, whatever is developed by a buyer.  The area is zoned R-9, meaning 9 houses per acre.

· He is aware of the complaints concerning hours of operation 8 am – 7 pm, 7 days a week.  But he noted that they are only planning on working Sundays if necessary for the Project, and that they try not to start on Saturday before 8 am.  The groundwater table is 20' below the floor of the Pit.

· They will be using a vacuum sweep on the city streets usually at the end of the day.

· A substantial increase in truck traffic (up to 200 trucks a day, but a maximum of 500 per week) will continue until June, when they will have normal traffic of 10-12 trucks.
Mr. Halling then took Questions after stating that the DNR was recorded today, and that they have already addressed the concerns of one member, regarding using a vacuum sweeper on the city street at the end of the day.


Q:  Will the street be repaired?  A:  Patching on 155th will be done by Tapani.


Q: How will the land be reclaimed?  NA would like to see more planting, maybe a Park to tie in 
with 1st Place?  A:  That is up to the owner at the time of redevelopment.


Q: What exactly are you mining?  A:  Sandy gravel laid down by the Missoula Floods eons ago.


Q: What about all the concrete and stuff that was brought in?  A:  The previous two owners 
accepted Concrete and other fill.  We now have 30 tons of concrete and asphalt chunks at the 
site.  It needs to leave the site, but needs to be crushed first.  We will bring in a crusher and get 
rid of it in 2-3 weeks this June.  We will put the crusher in the bottom of the Pit and berm it so 
that the noise is mitigated for the neighbors.


Q:  What will you be accepting during the reclamation process?  A:  We will be accepting clean 
fill to do the lower (deepest) part.
Mr. Halling then gave a brief history of the Pit from information (Plat Maps and Areial maps) in the purchase agreement. 


In 1955,the area was logged; in 1964 the land was vacant; in 1973 it was being actively mined; 
in 1980 it was being mined deeper; in 1990 the SW corner had vegetation, the West (where 1st 
Place is now) had been cleared, and the areas Northwest and Northeast of the pit had 
subdivisions; in 1998 areas East, West, and South of the Pit all had subdivisions; in 2008 there 
appeared to be no further change to the area.
The Chair thanked Mr. Halling for his informative presentation and then moved on to the next item on the Agenda -  Bylaw changes.
Melanie Handshaw, Bylaw Committee Chair, explained the changes needed to the Bylaws.

· Deletion of Term Limits for the Members at Large to conform with the Officers

· Deleting the Keeper of the Record position and to make those duties fall to the Secretary

· Create a Board Position for the Newsletter Editor

· Allowing someone can be nominated to serve if absent, having given written permission

· Audit of financial records when the Treasurer changes or when the Executive Board decides it is needed.
A motion was made and seconded to approve the amending of the Bylaws as written in the newsletter.  It was passed unanimously on an oral vote by the members present.  All six of the Absentee Ballotts were for approval of the amendments.
The Chair reminded the neighbors that the Vancouver Sparkles Award nominees need to be submitted to the Executive Board before the next Board meeting on April 19th.  The Chair also stated that 11 people in the neighborhood have ordered trees through the Friends of Trees.  The plantings will take place on Saturday, the 17th.  Anyone wishing to volunteer meet at Hearthwood Elementary School at 9 am, Sat. 

Other  planned neighborhood activities for this year were also mentioned:

· Garage Sale on June 8 & 9, Friday and Saturday.  Watch for further info in the next Newsletter

· Neighborhood CleanUp – June 16th  and we need volunteers!

· National Nite Out will be held the 1st Weekend in August at Countryside Park

· Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association Annual Picnic is scheduled for Sept. 8th
· Leaf Collection Box in the fall --  the City will determine date and location

· Walk & Knock  December 1st –  Call Joan McConnell to volunteer

· The Recyclingist event has already been attended this year, so we will earn about $120.00 when we run a recycle article in one of our newsletter

· The May newsletter will focus on the Garage Sale and CleanUp.

The only other question was – Is there any update for Countryside Park or its playground equipment?  The Chair stated that the City has told him “no”

At 8:30 pm a motion was made and seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  It was passed unanimously and the meeting was over.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan McConnell, Secretary

